
TO: 

FROM: 

Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Department of Transportation 

December 3, 2012 

SUBJECT: CONSIDERATION OF AMENDMENT THREE TO THE JOINT 
EXERCISE OF POWERS AGREEMENT FOR THE METRO GOLD LINE 
PHASE II JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY ALLOWING THE CITY OF 
MONTCLAIR TO JOIN 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Find that the proposed action is exempt from review pursuant to the California 
Environmental Quality Act ("CEQA") pursuant to State CEQA Guidelines Section 15061 
(b) (3); and 

2. Authorize the Mayor to sign Amendment Three to the Joint Exercise of Powers 
Agreement for the Metro Gold Line Phase II Joint Powers Authority allowing the city 
of Montclair to join. 

BACKGROUND: 

On April1.4, 2011, the Metro Gold Line Phase II Joint Powers Authority (JPA) Board 
unanimously voted to extend invitations of memberships to the JPA to the cities of 

, Montclair, Upland and Rancho Cucamonga. Letters of invitation were sent to all cities 
along with the proposed Amendment Three. The cities of Upland and Rancho 
Cucamonga have declined the invitation to join at this time. The City of Montclair 
accepted the invitation of membership to the JPA on August 16, 2011 and the City 
Council has approved Amendment Three. San Bernardino Associated Governments 
(SAN BAG) current Board member is Paul Eaton, who is the Mayor of Montclair. In the 
event that Mayor Eaton is selected as the Montclair JPA Board member, a replacement 
by SAN BAG will be necessary. The SANBAG Alternative Board Member is currently 
Diane Williams, City Council Member of Rancho Cucamonga. 

The JPA Board also voted on April14, 2011 to have the City of Pasadena listed as a 
JPA member, correcting an administrative error when the JPA expanded in March of 
2004. Additionally, the JPA Board voted to have annual dues reinstated. Annual dues 
will be in the amount of $3,000 per city and will commence fiscal year 2014 (July 1, 
2013). 
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COUNCIL POLICY CONSIDERATION: 

The proposed action is consistent with the City Council's Strategic Planning Goals to 
improve, maintain, and enhance public facilities and infrastructure throughout the City of 
Pasadena. 

ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS: 

This action is categorically exempt from CEQA pursuant to State CEQA Section 15061 
(b) (3), the General Rule that CEQA only applies to projects that may have an effect on 
the environment. The General Rule can be applied when it can be seen with certainty 
that the activity will not have a significant effect on the environment. The proposed 
action will not result in any new development or physical changes. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The city of Pasadena's annual dues for membership on the JPA will be $3,000 and are 
due July 1, 2013. Funding is available in the City's Proposition A transportation budget 
account number 8124-208-775100 and will be included in the FY 2014 Operating 
Budget. 

Prepared by: 

Jenny Gris~l . , 
Associ~te Planner 

City Manager 

Attachment: 

Respectfully submitted, 

FREDERICK C. DOCK 
Director 
Department of Transportation 
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